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SNOWMOBILE CLUB, Inc.
-  Your club officers, directors and committee chairs are:

President:  Shawn Parker, 417-0675

Vice-President:  Gary Broderick, 731-1719

Secretary:  Dave Ackerman, 694-2071

Treasurer:  Stacey Menard, 731-4246

Trail Treasurer:  Lonnie Daigler

Directors:  Carl Schul, 731-5767 

Pete Fleckenstein, 791-8609

Brent Walck, 731-1264

Trail Coordinator:  Pete Fleckenstein, 791-8609

Groomer Coordinator:  Herb Stephenson, 523-1242

Groomer Barn Manager:  Herb Stephenson, 523-1242

Happy New Year to All!  We hope you had a safe and wonderful holiday season!

The club will be offering a NYS Snowmobile Safety Class on January 24th and January 26th at the Fire Hall-attendance for both sessions is required to receive a certificate.  Students should arrive by 4:30 on the 24th (5:00 on the 26th)-both nights will run until 9:00 p.m.  Students under 18 must have a parent or guardian there to sign off permission and registration forms.  All students should bring snacks.  The club will provide soft drinks.  All students under 18 must be picked up by a parent.  We encourage parents to take this class with their children-some insurance companies will offer discounts to people that have successfully completed the course.  All students must pre-register with Rodger, 731-2174 or Gary, 731-1719.

Certified Instructors, Instructor Trainees, helpers and volunteers for the class (and the associated paperwork) are always welcome.  If you have some time to donate, please call Rodger at 731-2174.

The Statewide Super Raffle tickets are currently available.  Tickets are $5 a piece.  The club gets half of each ticket sold.  We are trying to .  This year could be your year!  In all, there are 50 prizes for cash and/or goods totaling over $40K in value.  We sold one of the Grand Prize tickets last year.  For tickets, call Gary at 731-1719.

Trails Update:  We are looking for people that are willing to take over or help out as Trail Captains or Co-Captains-these positions are responsible for directing the build and teardown of trail sections.  We are looking for someone to work the permissions for and develop the trail into Ransomville (from Route 104).  Additionally, all trail captains are looking for individuals to help them with trail maintenance and for teardown in the spring, if you can help out, please call Pete at 791-8609.

Please note-many of our trails are over farmland and much of this land is very rough in preparation for planting crops this year.  We have tried to smooth the trails out with member owned tractors and the groomer, but please note the ‘Rough Trails’ signs-these trails will be very rough, especially in low snow conditions.

We’d like to thank our Trail Captains and those volunteers that have worked to get the trails ready for this season.  Even though we were stuck working on the trails into mid-December, the trail system will open on time-this could not have been done without the efforts of those that give up their time to make the trail system possible.  Thank you!

Please stay on the trail at all times-we identify and mark hazards on the trail system, off trail, hazards are not marked.  Our landowners allow us to use specific potions of their land.  Some of our trails are on Winter Wheat-riding off trail, especially in marginal condition does damage to this cash crop (and may end up closing land off to us).  As our signs say:  Stay on the Trail or Stay Home.  If you see a sign knocked down, please stop and put it back up, if possible.
The Club Sno-Drags are scheduled for Jan 29th (Sno-Date Feb. 5) at the Shawnee Fire Hall!  This is a members (and fire company members) only event.  Come out and enjoy friends, some fun racing and maybe even bragging rights!  We’ll have Hamburgers, Hotdogs, hot cocoa and coffee on site-this is a free event.  As always, the club can use some help putting this on-if you can spare a couple hours, please give Lonnie a call at 731-5128.

The club is sponsoring a Groomer Safety Seminar taught by Rick Engasser on the 10th at the Shawnee Fire Hall from 6:30 – 9:30 p.m.  Our club policy is that groomer operators are required to take this course as part of the training process.  This class is open to all, though we need reservations quickly.  For more info/RSVP, call Gary at 731-1719.
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We are in need of nighttime and daytime groomer operators-if you are willing and able to learn to drive and maintain our groomer, please call Herb at 523-1242 to get on the schedule.  

Did you know that the Groomer(s) have the right of way at all times on the trail system?  If you approach a groomer from behind, do not pass until the Operator has stopped or pulled off and has signaled you to pass.  We groom at all times of the day and night-please be aware that you may come around a corner face-to-face with a groomer.  Please make sure to say thanks to the groomer operators-they make the trails safe and flat-and to do that, they are giving up time with their families and time away from sledding.

The New York State Office of Parks Snowmobile Unit is reminding all snowmobilers that the registration tag for your sled must be placed on the vertical surfaces on the cowling of your sled-this includes the hood.  They have stated that if the sticker is located in the wrong location (especially the windshield or tunnel) you will receive a ticket with a $200 fine plus administrative charges-this has been confirmed with law enforcement agencies.  Parks has been sending out info on proper placement for 2 years.  They will be enforcing it this year.  Replace-ment stickers are available at your DMV office at no cost to you.
Shawnee Sno-Chiefs logo clothing is available to order at each meeting.  These are high quality items with the club name and logo stitched in-Sweatshirts, Long Sleeve T-shirts, Short Sleeve T-shirts, and Polo shirts.  The come in a choice of colors and sizes.  Please see Michelle Walck to order.  Items are pre-ordered and pre-paid.
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